
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the 
House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony 
on House Bill 248. 
  
My name is Neysa Shannon and I am retired. The reason I support House Bill 248 is 
because I don’t want my medical freedom rights taken away, I believe that any decision 
I make medically is one I should be making with my doctor with full informed consent. I 
do not want a company or the government telling me I have to do anything with my body 
that I do not choose to do. I do not want the government in control of any part of life.  
  
Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and 
urgency of House Bill 248.  
  
Sincerely,  
 
Neysa Shannon 
	


